
Highfield Surgery 
25 Severn Street 

Leicester 
 

PPG MEETING 
 

Date: 06.12.16 
Time: 6.00 PM 

Present:    Dr P Wadhwa 
  Nila Raithatha   
  Ballu Patel 

Nasima Miah 
   
 
Apologies:   Dr P Wadhwa & Mr Natwarlal Mistry 
 
TOPIC    ACTION 

 Building Work 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Members 
 
 
New Meeting Times 

There is no funding available at present,   
But we are within 7 practices whose 
building work has been approved.  2 
Practices have been given go ahead to 
carry out the building work.  We are still 
waiting for approval.  We have spent 
money on planning and architecture, 
but cannot do anything till funding is 
approved.  
 
 
New PPG Member Mrs Hurley has not 
been in touch since Mr Hurley passed 
away. 
 
We tried to keep 1 evening meeting so 
that those members who are working 
can attend.   
 

No action. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Nila to contact 
members to find 
out and inform 
other members 

A&E Attendance/ HUBS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Changes In Surgery 

HUBs are still continuing as normal, 
there will be changes  Coleman Road 
Hub has closed due to funding.  Others 
are still open, Westcote Hub is now 
open during day time. 
 
  
 
Pharmacist has left, this sort of plan 
works for bigger surgery than small 
surgery.  It is a long process to train 
them which takes 2 years then they can 
see the patients.  We will see in future 
when they have been trained to see 

  
- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



patient but at the moment its not viable 
for small surgery like ours.   
 
Two new Doctors have settled in well.  
Dr Jain and Dr Mansingh.  Once Dr 
Wadhwa session discontinues at Prison 
he will be here at the surgery full time, 
so probably may not need these 2 GPs 
but will see what happens in new year. 
 

 OPEN DAY  There are two Health events at Moat 
Community and Caribbean Centre went 
well – second one was lot better than 
first. 
The feedback was good following this 
there are some more health event such 
as healthy cooking which will run from 
tomorrow.  There are some leaflets 
which Nasima will drop if off at the 
surgery. 
 
This can be mentioned on sabras radio 
at one of Dr Wadhwas programme. 
 
Need some information to be translated 
into different languages, Punjabi and 
Gujarati.  The translator needs to be 
clinical person. Dr Gurvinder Singh 
would be helpful to translate Punjabi. 
LDC are organising an event for which  
Nasima will send an invite to Doctors 
kindly accept this.  Its on 27.01.16 – 3 
till 5.  Ballubhai has had an invite and 
has accepted but there has not been 
any response  
 
Kerry Holy who deals with Eden Project 
team wants to meet up with GP to 
discuss Diabetes in Ramadan.  It has 
been decided that she can come at 
surgery on Monday, Tues or Thursday at 
1.00 
 
Children Flu Vaccine:  There are some 
Practice who has poor attendance 
within muslim community as this 
contains Gelatine, but we have given 
quite a lot of flu vaccine to children. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Nila to pass Dr 
Singhs number to 
Nasima 
 
 
 
 
Nasima will check 
this  

CQC CQC visit was good, nothing major.  
They will draft out the Report and send 
it to us before publishing it.  As far as 

 



Ballubhai is aware we can still challenge 
the report if we do not agree with 
anything that has been mentioned 
which we don’t agree on.   
They rang Ballubhai and Nasima just to 
find out whether GPs and PM are active 
within the group and attends the  
Meeting.   

   

NEXT MEETING – In February 2017 

 


